Girdwood Land Use Committee

February 8, 2016  
Approved Minutes 
Announcements:
GBOS/Land Use Committee Quarterly meeting will be held on Monday, March 21 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

Agenda Item LUC 1602-01: 
Call to order


Brian Burnett
Agenda Approved 

Diana Livingston/Jerry Fox

January Minutes Approved 
Diana Livingston/Lewis Leonard
Welcome to Lewis Leonard, Vice Chair Girdwood Land Use Committee

Committee now consists of:  Brian Burnett, Chair; Lewis Leonard, Vice-Chair; Di Powers, Secretary

LUC Officer reports:


Brian Burnett announces that GBOS will be presenting Bob Dugan with a Resolution of Service at the GBOS meeting on Monday, Feb 15, thanking him for 10 years of service on the Girdwood Land Use Committee.

Lewis Leonard states that as a new officer of the LUC, he has been reviewing the rules and procedures.  He states that LUC is based on participatory democracy with a responsibility to stay with the established process in order to make sure that all have an opportunity to participate.  Sometimes speed and cooperation lead to missing steps in the process.  
Lewis presented a copy of the Conditional Use, Vacating Rights of Way and Easements portion of the GBOS Rules and Procedures, and recommended that staff create a document for those who are seeking conditional use permits so that they can review the requirements and timeline and have the required documents in hand for the LUC and GBOS to review.  This will be placed on the March 2016 LUC agenda under new business.
Agenda Item LUC 1602-02:  Public Comment
None
Agenda Item LUC 1602-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
Trails Committee met on Feb 2. No presentation yet from Dowl regarding the Olympic Mtn Loop Trail Map.

Trails Committee supported Alyeska Ski Club is adoption of the Beaver Pond Trail.  Other possibilities for Adopt-A-Trail program are the school and Rotary.  Trails will pursue these in the future.

Trails sub-committee working on the Community Trails Plan, likely ready to review with the public in April/May.  Need maps to include in the plan.

Discussed airport development and access to trails from airport property.  People and dogs on the taxiway and runway are a problem.

Construction in 2016 includes Alyeska Highway & Pedestrian Safety Corridor, Arlberg Extension, Egloff, Fire Hall, completion of Olympic Mtn Loop.

US Forest Service is working on Iditarod National Historic Trail lower valley portion of the trail.  Later in the agenda there is a request for support from LUC for this project.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
Kyle Kelley states that he was in touch with Hal Hart, MOA planning, recently and will be scheduling the tour of Girdwood with Hal Hart and his staff to get the project started.

Girdwood Land Use Committee Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
Kyle Kelley attended a meeting last week with planning and zoning.  Overall strong support for the cemetery.  Land selected by Cemetery Committee fits within code.  Currently working on getting estimates for the site suitability.  Estimates will be coming from David Nyman and CRW Engineers.  

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1503-07:  Update on Law Enforcement Ordinance.

Kyle Kelley says that following the November 21 town hall meeting, GBOS has been working with assembly members to get the Whittier Police option on the April 5 ballot.  Assembly has now approved the ballot item.

Public Safety Task Force will start meeting again, starting this THU night at 7PM.  Efforts will be focused on community outreach regarding the election and considering elements to be drafted in to the contract, although they can’t do much on this until after the election.  If the measure passes, they will also start to work on forming a committee to work between GBOS and the Whittier Police Dept.

UAA has offered to perform a survey to identify what type of enforcement Girdwood residents want.

As requested by task force member Laura Bowen, Municipal attorney Bill Falsey sent a letter to AST Colonel Cockrell challenging the pullout and citing similar example in Juneau.  This letter will be posted on the www.muni.org/gbos website tomorrow.    Jerry Fox states that this may not lead to adequate enforcement if troopers would be dispatched from Soldotna.  Kyle Kelley states that this is a step toward a possible lawsuit, but there is no one currently pursuing such a case.  The immediate need for enforcement after troopers leave remains, although it makes sense to work on both elements: solution for after trooper departure & legality of their decision not to provide enforcement in Girdwood 
Agenda Item LUC 1601-05:  Development of land commercial/multi-family zoned land along Alyeska Highway South of Timberline (Kami and Barren Cabana)
Kami and Barren state that they are looking for non-objection from LUC so that GBOS can write resolution of support for update of conditional use permit, which was issued in 2003/2004.    They’re not certain that the existing conditional use permit expires, but wanted to inform the community of their plan to develop the property (Alpine View Estates).  

Jerry Fox states that at GBOS it was unclear what action Tim Cabana was asking for and whether it was needed.

Kyle Kelley states that since 2004, the land has been divided into tracts.  

As there is confusion regarding what is needed and what is being asked for, this item is tabled and will be on the LUC Agenda as Old Business in March.   Kyle Kelley will work with MOA and Cabanas to establish what is needed to move forward to get conditional use for current plan for the site.  
Agenda Item LUC 1601-06:  Status update on Commercial Marijuana Application Process.   
Kyle Kelley states that the Assembly will be reviewing Special Conditional Use Permits at the meeting on TUE 2/9.  

The topic before LUC tonight is to consider and put in writing how the system of considering these applications is to be handled in Girdwood, and making that clear to planning/zoning, assembly members who ultimately will approve or disapprove applications, and applicants.

Unlike other neighborhood community councils, Girdwood holds regular monthly meetings.  Staff adjusted language in Resolution provided by Federation of Community Councils to reflect the regular established meeting schedules, requiring applicants to attend and present request at 2 LUC meetings and 2 GBOS meetings, as for other conditional use permits.

LUC members reviewed draft document and provided edits and changes:  Clarify where the applications go after LUC and GBOS consideration; remove paragraph regarding “ex-officio”, remove last paragraph.
Motion:

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to support the draft GBOS Resolution of Support Concerning Marijuana Application for Special Use Permits in Girdwood, with the changes as discussed at this meeting.

Motion made by Lynne Doran, 2nd by Diana Livingston.  

Motion Passes 10-0 with 2 abstaining.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1602-04:  Girdwood Brewing Company, Conditional Use Permit

Rory Marenco and Josh Hegna present that they have been to planning and zoning and are expecting to receive approval for general manufacturing on the commercial land in Alpine View Estates owned by Tim Cabana at the Assembly meeting on March 8.  Introducing now the request for LUC non-objection to a Conditional Use Permit.  This will be on the LUC agenda under Old Business in March.
Kyle Kelley confirms that this was the process that was expected when the group originally presented their idea for using this land zoned commercial.  

Josh and Rory state that they are planning to build 4,000 sf structure, 2500 sf of it will be used for brewery, the rest will be mixed use, multi-family dwelling.  

Breweries have requirements regarding hours of operation, such as:  Not open longer/later than 9A-8P, 36 oz of beer per person per day maximum, no live music, no parties, no tv.  

They are planning for construction in 2016, hoping to open in early winter when the ski season starts.

This item will be on the LUC March Agenda under Old Business, with more specifics on the scope of the project.

Agenda Item LUC 1602-05:  Girdwood Trails Committee request for motion in support of GBOS providing Resolution of support for the Iditarod National Historic Trail improvements.  Chugach National Forest is working on plans, along with Trails Committee to improve the trail alignment at the south end of the trail.  This portion was platted and dedicated with the Industrial Park last year.
Jerry Fox asked about the railroad tracks and perhaps a link to the parking and other trails under the DOT bridge.

Brian Burnett answered that the Alaska Railroad is aware of the project and it is possible that this will be included in future work at the Girdwood Depot.

This item will be on the LUC March Agenda under Old Business, with more specifics on the planned trail work.

Meeting Adjourned 8:50PM
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